


Directors’ Report

The Directors of Habib Asset Management Limited (HAML) are pleased to present the 
condensed financial statements of First Habib Income Fund (FHIF), for the nine months
ended March 31, 2009.

Fund’s Performance

The net assets of the Fund as on March 31, 2009 stood at Rs. 1,617.85 million showing 
an increase of Rs. 32.15 million over December 31, 2009. During the period, Securities & 
Exchange Commission of Pakistan changed the method of valuation of debt securities. 
Under the revised method, the debt securities are valued based on market transactions. 
This has resulted in improvement in the term finance certificates prices. Accordingly, 
Fund’s NAV increased by Rs. 4.71 during the quarter and stood at Rs. 101.78 as at 
March 31, 2009.

The Fund earned net income of Rs. 76.104 million during the quarter which comprising
mainly of profit on bank deposits of Rs. 24.89 million, income from term finance 
certificates of Rs. 23.80 million and net capital gain of Rs. 23.25 million.

Asset Allocation

Future Outlook

Pakistan’s economy has started showing improvement. The CPI inflation has declined to 
19.1 per cent in March 2009 from a high of 25.3 per cent in August 2008 and is expected 
to come down to 14 per cent by June 2009. The 6 month KIBOR has come to 13.6 per 
cent after touching the peak of 15.76 per cent and reaching its low of 12.43 per cent.
With the decrease in the KIBOR and accumulating foreign reserves, we remain optimistic 
of the future.
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